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30th June 2020 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
I hope you are all well and coping in these very strange times.  We are all missing the Northfield 
Family and look forward to the day we are all back together again.  However, we must remember 
that being apart now means we will be together sooner, so thank you for staying at home keeping 
yourselves and others safe. 
 
I wanted to let you know that from Monday we will be adding some additional resources to the 
bank of Home Learning on our website.  Each week the teachers will be providing a simple 
overview of activities which link directly to some of the things your child would have been 
learning if school were open.  As you will understand, whilst school is closed we are unable to 
provide learning activities targeted to the individual needs of your child; some tasks will be 
challenging, others will be easier, just give them a go! These can also be supplemented with other 
activities on our school website and Facebook or Twitter pages.  As we have suggested from the 
beginning of the school closure, there is absolutely no expectation for children to complete all 
activities provided and no requirement for a specific amount of work to be completed each day.  
During these uncertain times it is important that you and your family do what works best for you 
in your particular circumstances.  Do what you can, when you can.  The most important thing is 
that your children are happy, safe and enjoying family time together. 
 
I also wanted to reassure you and ask you not to worry about your child falling behind due to not 
being in school.  We must remember that children all over the world are at home at the moment 
and we are already busy planning how we will support each and every one of our children when 
they do return.  We will ensure all our children are provided with additional tailored support that 
fills any gaps in learning from the summer term as well as accelerating learning moving forward.  
We will have additional staff to support whole class teaching, as well as additional teachers 
leading small group and one to one sessions.  It is our responsibility to ensure your child gets the 
very best and we will continue to do this in any way we can. 
 
I hope you find the weekly learning ideas useful but if you have any questions please don’t 
hesitate to get in touch.  You can email to northfield@eastriding.gov.uk or call us, although you 
may need to leave a message but someone will get back to you as soon as possible. 
 
Thank you for all your continued support and please remember we are here for you should you 
need anything. 
 
Take care and stay safe! 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Mrs Sam Woolhouse 
Headteacher 
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